Recreation Hall September 9, 1962

The monthly meeting of the Odd Fellows Sierra Reereation Association Board of
Directors was called to order at 10:25 A.M. with the following members present;
Wm, Greeno, Loren Hosmer, Herman Wood, Wm, McClintock, Arthur Reichenbach and
We C, Patterson,

The minutes of the meeting August 12, 1962 were read and approved as read,

A letter was read from Sister Mayme Snee requesting the Board sell her lot and
a like letter was read from Bro. H{ I, Talcott, The Secretary was instructed
to answer these letters informing the writers that the Board was not permitted
to sell lots for the members, but would post a notice on the Bulletin Board,

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Reichenbach stated that Bro, Zabel's dogs were now chained

in the yard and has had no recent trouble from them, Reichenbach also reported
that he had been unable to obtain a satisfadory contract with Matoza for the
garbage pick-up. He stated that he would contact some other parties in this regard.
Herman Wood stated that he had no report on the proposed new road to the dump,

Forest Ranger Brown, the patrolman in this District, asked for permission to

speak and requegsted that the Forest Service be notified of the annual meeting of
the membership. He also intribduced Rangers Paul Tyson and Glenn Raloff who talked
to us regarding the insect infestation that has reached epidemic propoetions in
the Pine trees in the €ounty., When asked about the cost per acre to participate
in an abatement program, he stated that the Federal Forest Service was unable to
do anything on private property and suggested that we contact the State Division
of Forestry in regards to their program,

NEW BUSINESS: Reichenbach stated that the water tanks were leaking very badly,
The spring is getting very low, however he has been able to pump a sufficient
amdunt of water from the well, The tanks are losing the water as fast as the
pump can put it in, He was instructed to contact Al., Celini to see about tank
repairs, Reichenbach stated th at the trailer situation has not bettered and
he was requested to contact the Hiway Patrol to obtain the owners names and
addresses, Relchenbach reported that Sumnyvale Lodge had contacted him and
stated that they wished to build two showers in the Campgroung and wished Boars
approval, The Board is unable to grant approval until plans are submitted but
commended Sunnyvale Lodge for their efforts and instructed Reichenbach to work
with them in this regard, Reichenbach stated that there were no boundary lines
at the Campground and he was instructed to establish these boundaries and mark
them, _

Bro, Robert Bergland submitted plans for his proposed cabin, It was moved and
carried that these plans be approved with the provision that the State Code be
complied with,

It was moved and carried that the bills be paide

The next meeting will be held October 1lLth at the Park,

Respectfully-spbmitted,

Y

We Co Patterson
Secty. - Treas,




